 A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 14th November 2013 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, Richard Greenford, Nick Henry, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present District Councillor Ann Ducker and County Councillor Kevin Bulmer and Caroline Hadley parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence there were no apologies for absence
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 10th October 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters arising there were no matters arising.
4. Parish Hall. The valuation evening and music event had both gone well.  
5. Newsletter/Website. All well the turnaround was now very quick.
6. Recreation Ground. The hedge had been cleared by Nick. Ann said that a grant might be available towards the upgrading of the fence and Jayne Bolton was the person to contact at SODC. Nick will measure up and get as estimate of the cost of the fencing and a price for getting it installed, Simon France of Acorn Fencing could be asked for a quote.
7. District Councillors Report   Ann Ducker reported that the Town and Parish Forum had been well received. It was disappointing that the planning permission for the land adjacent to Rose Cottage had gone through. Many councils were now having the same problems with planning. The council are now working on the budget. Townlands has been delayed until the spring.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s reported that OCC needed to save £60 million whilst at the same time being asked to take over additional responsibilities. Whitchurch Bridge was running 3 weeks behind schedule .
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments.  
P13/S2840/FUL   Lubricants UK Ltd Technology Centre Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QR Building J alterations and first floor extension (amended plan received 18th October 2013 and additional information received 1st November 2013 and amended plan received 8th November 2013). No Strong Views

P13/S3366/FUL   The Oratory Preparatory School Great Oaks Goring Heath RG8 7SF  Change of use and retention of existing headmaster’s house and conversion to Special Educations Needs department  No Strong Views

P13/S3252/FUL Hawthorn House Deadmans Lane Goring Heath RG8 7RX Erection of replacement dwelling. No Strong Views
P13/S3032/FUL Copyhold Farm Lady Grove Goring Heath RG8 7RT Demolition of existing agricultural workshop building and erection of an agricultural workshop building. No Strong Views 
There was concern about the way the Oratory were going about getting their planning permission and Ann would ask the planning officer to find out what the schools vision was for the next few years. 

The clerk had contadted enforcement about the properties where agricultural land appeared to have been taken into domestic curtilage (Cherry Cottage and the land at Castrol where goal posts had been seen and Bakers Shaw).

10. Finance.  There was £14,476.07 in bank on 1 November. £1.33 had been earned in untaxed interest. The Public works loan of £2,674.77 had been paid on 1 November. The following cheques were drawn and authorised
	30319
	September Grass
	£402.00

	30320
	November Newsletter
	£240.00

	30321
	HM revenue & customs
	£72.60

	30322
	Clerks Salary October
	£257.40

	30323
	Donation to CAB
	£100.00

	30324
	Clearing of Willow at Crays Pond
	£50.00

	30325
	October Grass
	£402.00

	30326
	Chiltern Conservation Board
	£100.00

	
	
	

	
	
	£1,624.00


Peter & Caroline had attended the council tax briefing.
11. Neighbourhood Plan progress will be made over the winter.
12. Linking the Footpath to Goring. No progress yet clerk to send contact details of Tom McAuslin to Peter. 
13. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Martin would contact Rod D’Ayala concerning the second survey for Crays Pond as the quote was more than the parish council wanted to pay at this time.
14. Working Parties. The Blackthorn on the roadside of the recreation ground needed grubbing out a work party could be organised between Christmas & New Year an invitation could be put in the next newsletter. Martin and Peter would also work on the hedge when they had time during the week. 
15. Correspondence   Rupert Reid had written to say that they would be putting in a planning application for a small extension. The meeting agreed to contribute £5/m to cover the materials for the Chilterns Hedge Laying Course. Lesley Withers was still having trouble with getting her newsletters Nick would deliver the back copies and make sure she was included in his round. Community Governance Review, Peter would contact houses that might want to remain in Goring Heath rather than become part of Woodcote. 
16. Any other business. It was suggested that a trip to the Sun be arranged for the end of the December meeting
17. Date of the next meeting 12 December  2013 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.45pm
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